Measure 2: Satisfaction of Employers and Stakeholder Involvement
Employer Satisfaction:
In order to understand how graduates of the Teacher Education Program (TEP) perform in their subsequent teaching positions, the program used to survey principals in the state each year about what former students are doing well and where they need improvement. This included graduates of the four teacher education programs, Early Childhood Education, Elementary Education, Secondary Education, and Special Education. In the last two years, the New Mexico Public Education Department (NMPED) has been providing NMSU with detailed teacher performance data from rubrics used to evaluate teachers in the state. Since this information has been provided at an individual level for completers, TEP leadership decided to utilize those data as indicators of employer satisfaction. This was for two primary reasons: (1) Historically very low response rate on employer surveys (46 principals total responded across the two most recent years of administration, which is well below the 20% benchmark that CAEP recommends and below anything that would provide leadership with generalizable and actionable data), and (2): Principals or other school leadership are usually the individuals rating the teachers on the rubrics. 
Moving forward, the TEP will begin in 2023-2024 measuring employer satisfaction and stakeholder involvement by engaging in a case study with our partnering school districts to help us understand how our partnering district employers and stakeholders perceive our graduates as they embark on their teaching careers. We are working closely with the SOAR Lab to help us design and carry out the study.  
In response to CAEP Measure 4.2.3, while our data includes completer effectiveness, we are unable currently to present data on completer impact on P-12 learning. To remedy this gap, we are looking forward to convening with other EPPs in New Mexico under the coordination of CAEP in the 2023-2024 academic year to explore ways in which the NMPED can assist EPPs in this vital data component. Our first convening will take place in Albuquerque, NM, September 13th through September 15th. One priority for this collaboration will be to solidify a state-wide action plan for collecting EPP data on completer impact on P-12 learning in New Mexico. In addition, to address CAEP Measure 1 (R4.1), we are also devising a series of data collection measures in 2023-2024 which will help us begin collecting our own data on completer impact on P-12 learning. Some of the action plans under way include a case study of recent completers in at least two partnering school districts; descriptions of partnerships with individual schools in at least two partnering school districts; and a focus group study which will include recent completers as well as their current mentor teachers and principals. 
In response to CAEP Measure 4.2.4, we are unable to provide in-depth data on completer impact on P-12 learning because these data a core component of what our EPP is hoping to obtain via a coordinated partnership with CAEP-accredited New Mexico EPPs and the NMPED, to ensure moving forward in the new academic year and beyond that our compliance with each of the four accountability measures is data-driven and evidence-based. 

